out for both the fall track and the freshman varsity swimming teams. Teare is working hard on his Master's in Political Science, and is also singing in the First Presbyterian Church choir. We regret to say that Postulant Goddard has been forced to leave school for this semester on account of his eyes.

Phi Kappa is well represented in University activities this fall. Brother C. M. Clark is in the University orchestra, on the Technograph board, and a member of the Enthusiasm Committee for our annual fall Home-coming to be held November 17 and 18. Brother Bluhm holds the presidency of the Chemical Club this year, while Brother Frank Clark is its treasurer. Brother Gantz is working hard on varsity track. Brother Cole received next to the highest sophomore honors in the University Brigade. He is a Battalion Sergeant Major. Brother Dickson is out for varsity debating. Brother Owen is spending his spare minutes preparing for the fall track handicap. Brother Randall is singing in the University Choral Society. Brother Blohm, who finishes his course at Illinois this January will enter Yale immediately. He plans to spend a year and a half there taking the course in preparation for Foreign Service. Brothers Reed and C. M. Clark are upholding the scholastic honors of the house by flashing their Tau Beta Pi keys at opportune moments.

Many additions have been made to the house orchestra. We now have two ukes, one pair of bones, two violins, one viola, three mandolins, and a flute.

Work has been started on the new Woman's Dormitory which is to cost \$150,000. The Board of Directors of the University have also authorized an appropriation of \$600,000 for the further development of the School of Education.

At the present time Illinois is bidding fair for the Big Nine Football championship.

HAROLD PATTERSON OWEN.